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Recommendation to add the names “Joseph Adair” and “Dorothy Adair” to the Names Reserve List.


Administration

On February 5, 2002, the Administration received an application from Sandra Dorothy Lyons to honour “Joseph Woods Adair” and “Dorothy Adair”.

Names Advisory Committee
On March 20, 2002, at the Names Advisory Committee meeting, the following motion was passed:

Motion:
Dean, Breau
“That the Names Advisory Committee supports the addition of the names “Joseph Woods Adair” and “Dorothy Adair” onto the Names Reserve List.  The recommendation complies with Section 6.01 (d)(ii) & (iii) of City Policy C480 which states the following:

a person who volunteers and gives extraordinary help or care to individuals, families or groups, or supports community services or humanitarian causes;

a person who fosters equality and reduces discrimination;

For the Motion:
Breau, Brown, Tosh, and Dean

Carried Unanimously
Biographies

ADAIR, Joseph Woods (1877 – 1960) written by Sandra Dorothy Lyons
Joseph Woods Adair was born on January 8, 1877 in Glasgow, Scotland where he grew up in urban poverty.  He arrived in Edmonton in 1906 and fell in love with the City.

During his career in publishing and politics, Joseph Woods Adair attained a reputation for being a wicked critic who nonetheless offered constructive suggestions. He made a study of public questions and offered boundless energy when engaged in public service. 

He was elected as Alderman on the Edmonton City Council in December 1920 for a two year term, 1921 and 1922. His fourth election also proved successful and he was reelected in December 1922 for a second two year term. 

In 1924 Joseph Woods Adair was named Deputy Mayor of Edmonton, a position he was extremely honoured and proud to hold.

Joe Adair served on several Standing Committees including Finance 1921 to 1925 (as Chairman in 1925) and Utilities in1921. It was during his tenure as Alderman on these two committees that financial backing was found to give Edmontonians the natural gas utility. While not solely responsible for the development of Northwestern Utilities Ltd., he played a valuable role in its development. Natural Gas was available to Edmonton homes and businesses 1923.

In addition, it was during this period, 1921 to 1923, under Mayor Duggan, Commissioner Yorath and Alderman Adair that the whole system of administration was changed and taxes were reduced as a result.

1924 and 1925, Joe served as a Director with the Edmonton Exhibition Board and was a supporting member for 40 years. In 1925 and 1926 he served as a Trustee on the Public School Board in School Management, Grounds, Supplies and Finance.

Paralleling his political career from 1910 to at least 1928, on each January 25, Joe Adair was a featured speaker at one of the Robbie Bums' Dinners held ‑in Edmonton. Local newspaper reporters labeled him "Edmonton's Silver Tongued Orator" because of his eloquent and entertaining speeches.

Mr. Adair’s voice and dedication led to the building of the Garneau school located at 109 Street and 87 Avenue, outdoor swimming pool in the park now called Queen Elizabeth Park, and the main downtown Library in which his name could be found on the comer stone of the building, among the other persons responsible for its construction

Joseph Woods Adair was a supporter of women's rights, trade councils, and made several major contributions to the City of Edmonton and continued to promote it every chance he got until his death on November 1, 1960. His service and devotion to the city was equaled and perhaps surpassed by his wife, Dorothy (Dott) Adair.
ADAIR, Dorothy “Dott” Trembley (l887‑1960) written by Sandra Dorothy Lyons
Dott Trembley was born in Purcell, Oklahoma Territory, USA, on January 28 1887.  In 1902, Dott and her father emigrated to Canada. They arrived in Strathcona aboard the first train that was to travel across the North Saskatchewan River. The crossing was made on the Low Level Bridge and they arrived in Edmonton.

In 1906 Miss Trembley began working at the Edmonton Bulletin as a bookbinder and worked her way up into the editorial department. It was while she was employed here that she met her future husband, Joseph Woods Adair, also an employee of the Bulletin.  Dorothy (Dott) Trembley Adair and Joseph Woods Adair were married in Edmonton on April 1, 1912. 

In early 1919 with three youngsters, 6, 5 and 3 years of age, she joined the Edmonton Women's Institute. Dorothy‑ served as social convenor and other executive positions until 1928 when she was elected President. This was the first official community service that Dorothy Adair undertook.

During her long time political activities, Dorothy was a friend, neighbour and contemporary of Emily Murphy.  She eventually became associated with the Women's Canadian Club, which Murphy had formed in 1911. The purpose of this club was to foster patriotism, encourage the study of Canadian history, art, literature and resources, and also to unite Canada in working for the welfare and progress of the Dominion.  All of these were dear to Dorothy's heart.

Dorothy became the Garneau Community League's President, and one of the first women to be elected to this position. She also served on the executive of the Federation of Community Leagues.  In a parallel move, Dorothy Adair was a founding member of the Garneau Lawn Bowling Club and served over 25 years on that executive, including the Presidency.

As an avid curler, Dorothy joined the Granite Curling Club in the 1930's, and with her usual responsible approach to membership in organizations, she assumed executive responsibilities. She was involved in the Ladies Curling Club at the Granite for over 25 years, rising to serve as President of the Northern Alberta Ladies Curling Association in 1946.

In the 1940's Dorothy was active in volunteer work in support of Canada’s war effort. Amongst other things, she knitted a pair of socks every week for 3 years for members of Canada’s navy and merchant marine service, but more importantly, in 1943 she was named Convenor of the War Savings Stamp Committee of the Citizen’s Volunteer Bureau. In this regard she organized the sale of stamps to finance Canada’s participation in the war. The stamps were sold on the street, in business blocks, stores, schools, buses and streetcars. In January 1945 she reported that over a five month period an amount of $7,000 had been raised for this cause.

In this same decade, the 1940's, Mrs. Adair joined the C.C.F. (Co‑operative Commonwealth Federation) in regard to her concern about the lack of financial support for Edmontonians who became ill and were unable to pay for medical care. She was elected Vice‑President of the C.C.F. Edmonton Branch in 1945 and 1946, and served as President of the C.C.F. Women's group in 1948 and 1949. 

Joseph Woods Adair, and his wife, Dorothy (Trembley) Adair were two of Edmonton's staunchest supporters, freely giving of their time, energy and talents in support of Edmonton, their chosen home.  They would be proud to learn that from their meagre beginning of two persons in Edmonton a century ago, their family now numbers 108, the majority still residing in Edmonton and area.
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